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Year of JOY 

Parish of Gosford
The Shrine of St John Paul II

The Communities of  St Patricks East Gosford, 

Mangrove Mountain Community & Holy Trinity Spencer 

Neighbourhoods of Grace, entrusted to the care of the 
Salvatorians.

THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER YEAR C            4TH MAY, 2025

FR. Francis Jordan
Through religion everything is 
enveloped in a light that is at once 
clear and mystical.  This is exactly 
what our human spirit needs.

MM Thoughts in Poems 1850  

P I L G R I M S

O
F

H
O

P
E

JU
B

IL
EE

2025

JESUS 

STEPPED 

FORWARD, 

TOOK THE 

BREAD 

AND GAVE 

IT TO 

THEM, AND 

DID THE 

SAME WITH 

THE FISH



ST PATRICK’S PARISH GOSFORD 
UNDER THE PASTORAL CARE OF SALVATORIANS

Society of the Divine Saviour
http://www.sds.org.au

PARISH PRIEST
Fr Grzegorz (Greg) Skulski SDS

greg@sds.org.au

ASSISTANT PRIEST
Fr Bronislaw (Bronek) Pietrusewicz 
SDS 

bronek@sdsau.com

PARISH OFFICE (02) 4325 1042
Monday & Friday: 9:30am – 3:00pm
 Tuesday - Thursday: 9:30am – 4.00pm

ADMINISTRATION & 
PASTORAL SUPPORT 
CO-ORINDATOR 

Raelene O’Connor

(02) 4325 1042

EMAIL: patsgos@acs.net.au

ST POPE JOHN PAUL II PASTORAL CENTRE
EMAIL: JPII.Centre@bbcatholic.org.au

YOUTH MINISTRY Sebastian Eager
EMAIL: seb.eager05@gmail.com
PHONE: 0491 765 431

YOUNG ADULTS Liam Aqualina - 0497 253 461       
liamaq2@gmail.com 

MEDIA Raelene O’Connor
EMAIL: patsgos@acs.net.au
FINANCE: Helene Hussein

CATECHIST 
CO-ORDINTOR Raelene O’Connor

EMAIL: saintpatsccd@acs.net.au
CHILDREN’S 
LITURGY COORD Elvira Bennett: 0410 098 757

SENIORS MINISTRY:
Barbara: 4322 0250 leave 
message
Eunice: 0438 272 141 

PARENT ENGAGEMENT COORDINATORS

ST PATRICKS Dionne Soares
EMAIL: dionne.soares1@dbb.catholic.edu.au

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL
CHAIRPERSON Scott Beattie
PARISH 
OPERATIONS Eunice Dal Busco

EVANGELISATION Amanda Eades
COMMUNITY Diane Dankwah
DISCIPLESHIP Maisie Tenev
LITURGY Jon Kealy
EX OFFICIO PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS

YOUTH MINISTRY Sebastian Eager
ADMINISTRATION & 
PASTORAL SUPPORT 
CO-ORDINATOR

Raelene O'Connor

SCHOOL 
PRINCIPALS

St Patrick's - Kevin Williams
St Joseph's - Carolina Murdoch
St Edwards - Mark Bonnici

FINANCE 
COMMITTEE Maria Andrzejewska

SAFEGUARDING 
OFFICER:
EMAIL:

Hilary Pope                           
hilary.p1@optusnet.com.au                
If you see any activities involving children 
or vulnerable adults that concerns you, 
please email Hilary our Safeguarding officer

CHURCH OPEN DAILY DURING OFFICE HOURS
STANDARD WEEKDAY MASSES

GOSFORD, 76 YORK STREET EAST GOSFORD
Mon: 9:00am
Tue: 9:00am

Wed: 11:30am
Thu: 9:00am

Fri: 12:00pm
Sat: 9:00am
Devotion to St JPII after Mass

Adoration and Confession 30 minutes before each weekday Mass.
WEEKEND MASSES  INCL. CONFESSION 30 MIN PRIOR

GOSFORD, 76 YORK STREET EAST GOSFORD

Sat Vigil: 5:00pm Sun: 7:30am, 9:30am & 6:00pm
Filipino Mass: 2nd Sunday of each month:  12:00pm

Mangrove Mountain Sat Vigil 5:00pm          St Dionysius Church                     
21 Nurses Road, Central Mangrove

SPENCER, 4200 WISEMANS FERRY RD 4:00pm 2nd Sat of Month
A D O R A T I O N  B E F O R E  T H E  B L E S S E D  S A C R A M E N T   I N  O U R  C H U R C H

Mon 8:30 - 9:00am Wed 11:00 - 11:30am Fri 12:30 - 3:00pm

Tue 8:30 - 9:00am Thu 8:30 - 9:00am Sat 8:30 - 9:00am

R O S A R Y

Mon, Tue, Wed, Thu Rosary Begins 1 Hour Before Mass

Fridays 11:35 am to 11:55 pm (30 Mins Before Mass)

Saturday
8:05am until 8:25am: 1st Priests & Religious 
   2nd Mothers & Babies
   3rd Persecuted Christians

Sunday 7:05 am to 7:25 am

B L E S S E D  S A C R A M E N T  C H A P E L  W I T H I N  T H E  C H U C H

Monday to Friday Access during Parish office hours

ACTIVE GROUPS IN OUR COMMUNITY OF ST PATRICK'S

Cancer Prayer Group After 9:00am Mass, 4th Tuesday of the Month, in the Jordan room.

Craft Group 9:00am to 12:00pm Every Friday in the Jordan  Room

Grief & Loss Support Please contact Margaret on 0439257817..

Women's Faith Circle 2nd and 4th Friday of the Month in the Primary Learning And 
Resource Centre 6:00 pm to 7:45 pm

Men of the Sacred Heart 3rd Saturday of the month.  5:00pm Mass followed by meeting in the 
Jordan room.

Seniors Ministry Activities 1st Tuesday of the month. Enquiries: Barb: 4322 0250 or 
Eunice: 0438 272 141

Monday Morning Prayer 
Groups 
9:30 am after Mass

Prayer Group DVDs 1st Monday of the Month
Prayer & Bible Discussion 2nd, 4th and 5th Monday of 
the Month
Prayers for Christian Unity 3rd Monday of the Month

Bible Study - Monday night 7:00pm to 9:00pm Monday, in the Jordan Room, all are welcome!

Divine Will Prayer Group Based on the writings of Luisa Piccarreta 6:00pm to 7:15pm every 
Wednesday in the Jordan Room.

Salvatorian Collaborators 3:00pm, 4th Saturday of the month, in the Jordan room.

Paddies - Youth Years 3 & 4 students, meet every Friday during school terms in the 
Hall 3:00 to 4:30 pm.

Arise - Youth Group Years 5 & 6 students, meet every Friday during school terms, in the 
school Library 6:00pm.

Ascend - Youth Group Years 7 to 12 meet every Sunday night during school terms, after 
6:00 pm Youth Mass

Awake - Young Adults 
Group

18 to 35 year olds meet the last Saturday of each month 7:00 pm in 
the Jordan Room

Children’s Liturgy
Every Sunday during the 9:30am Mass except during school 
holidays and during Sacramental program formation. All Children’s 
Liturgy Leaders are cleared with Working with Children Checks.

NATIONAL CATHOLIC LEADERSHIP STANDARDS
Committed leadership, governance & culture
Key El ement s of  Standard 1:
✞ A Commit ment  t o Safeguarding
✞ Promot ing a Safeguarding Cul t ure
✞ Saf eguarding Pol icies
✞ Code of  Conduct



NOVENA FOR THE INTENTION OF THE 
COLLEGE OF CARDINALS 

Of the Holy Roman Church gathered in conclave to 
elect the Holy Father.
I kneel before You, Immaculate Virgin, Mother of 
God of Guadalupe, compassionate Mother of all who 
love You, call upon You, seek You, and place their 
trust in You. I pray for the Church in this time of 
great trial and danger. Just as in 1531 You came to 
the aid of the Church in Tepeyac, intercede now for 
the College of Cardinals gathered in Rome to elect 
the successor of Saint Peter, the Vicar of Christ, the 
Shepherd of the universal Church. In this turbulent 
time for the Church and the world, obtain from Your 
Divine Son the grace that the Cardinals of the Holy 
Roman Church, His Mystical Body, may humbly 
submit to the inspirations of the Holy Spirit. 
Through Your intercession, may they choose the 
most worthy man to become the Vicar of Christ on 
earth.
With You, I place all my trust in Him who is our only 
help and salvation. Amen. 
Heart of Jesus, salvation of those who trust in You, 
have mercy on us!
Mother of God of Guadalupe, Virgin Mother of God 
and Mother of Divine Grace, pray for us!
Cardinal Raymond Leo Burke

BROKEN BAY PILGRIMAGE OF HOPE 
There is no more sacred time to be visiting Rome 
than in this Jubilee Year of Hope! 
Join Fr Hien Vu in October for an extraordinary, 
faith-filled ten day pilgrimage to Assisi and Rome.

Walk in the footsteps of the Saints in Assisi and 
Rome, participate in Mass with Bishop Anthony in 
Rome, pray at the tomb of Pope Francis, visit the 
Holy Doors of the Papal Basilicas, and join the 
Vatican celebrations for the Jubilee of Consecrated 
Life 8-9 October and Papal Mass with our new Holy 
Father.  

To register for our online information gathering 
please email mission@bbcatholic.org.au 

MOTHERS DAY RAFFLE
Mothers day raffle tickets will be on sale in the 
Church Foyer from Saturday the 26th April and will 
be drawn on Mothers day 11th May @ 9.30am
Mass.

FUNERAL NOTICES
Dave Cassell’s Funeral Mass will be held within Saint 
Patrick’s Church on Wednesday the 14th May at 
9.00am

Catherine Troy’s Funeral Mass will be held within 
Saint Patrick’s Church on Thursday the 15th May at 
10.00am

COMMUNION SERVICE
Our Parish Priests will be attending their Salvatorian 
meeting this week, therefore on Monday 5th May, 
Tuesday 6th May and Thursday 8th May there will 
no be Mass only Communion service. Apologies for 
any inconvenience this may cause.  

GOSFORD PARISH PILGRIMAGE
Our 28 pilgrims, including Father Greg, will begin 
their pilgrimage to follow the footsteps of JPII, in 
Poland & Italy, will depart on the 16th May 2025 to 
return on the 31st May.

Please keep all pilgrims in your prayers. 

If you have any intentions you would like our 
pilgrims to pray for, please pop into the the parish 
office before 15th May.

DECKING TO STAIRS 
Please note that Saint Patrick’s primary school will 
be renovating the decking to the stairs leading up 
to the school gate, weather permitting, next week.

PARISH WALK OF HOPE POSTPONED
Due to low numbers registered for our Parishes 
‘Walk for Hope’ as well as the current weather 
conditions the walk, under the arrangements of the 
Parish,  has been postponed.  Father Greg 
encourages those wanting to continue with the walk 
at their own accord to do so, the Church will be 
open for prayer before the Relics of JPII

JOIN US FOR A FREE MORNING TEA & 
SEMINAR ON ESTATE MATTERS!

Join us for a free morning tea and seminar on estate 
matters, where expert legal advisor Cecilia Castle will 
provide valuable insights on writing a Will, setting up a 
Power of Attorney, and understanding Enduring 
Guardianships. 
Whether you're new to estate planning or looking to 
update your documents, this is a great opportunity to 
get all your questions answered.
When: Tuesday, 20 May 2025
Time: 10:30 AM (starting 11:00 AM) to 12:30 PM
Venue: Our Lady of the Rosary Parish, 239-243 The 
Entrance Rd, The Entrance NSW 2261
Morning tea and light refreshments provided.

PWBB APEAL
Dear Friends, We need your generosity and support! 
Our Diocese of Broken Bay will be launching at the 
start of May the Pastoral Works (PWBB) May Appeal. 
The Appeal supports various charities in our Diocesan 
community, particularly the Confraternity of 
Christian Doctrine (CCD) and the Hospital 
Chaplaincy and Pastoral Care Program. PWBB also 
supports St Lucy's School and St Edmund's 
College for students with disabilities, and the 
Ephpheta Centre supports the deaf community. This 
financial year, 2025/2026, Gosford Parish has been 
asked to contribute to the charity works of our Diocese 
with $46,168.  These ministries need our community’s 
generosity as they get little or no Government 
funding. Please consider donating to help us reach this 
year’s goal. You can donate at any time, not only 
during May or November.
ALL DONATIONS OVER $2 ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE!
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OUR LADY OF FATIMA - 108 YEARS ON
The story begins in the village of Fatima, Portugal, 
on May 13, 1917. On that fateful day near that tiny 
village, The Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of God, 
appeared to three young peasant children: Francisco, 
Jacinta, and Lucia; ages 10, 9 and 7. As was the 
custom, these youngsters were tending their family’s 
sheep when “a Lady all in white, more brilliant than
the sun… indescribably beautiful,” standing above a 
bush, appeared to the youngsters.

From May through October 1917, the Lady appeared 
and spoke to the children on the 13th day of each 
month.
News of these apparitions began to spread 
throughout the region. The children recounted that
the Virgin told them that God had sent her with a 
message for every man, woman, and child living in 
the century.  She promised that God would grant 
peace to the entire world if Her requests for prayer, 
reparation and consecration were heard and obeyed. 
While many people believed the children had actually 
seen the Virgin, many others discounted the children’s 
story, subjecting them to much derision and ridicule. 
When it became known the Lady would visit the 
children for the last time on October 13, 1917, and 
had promised a sign that would convince the world 
she had appeared, many pilgrims made plans to 
attend.

Though the region had been subjected to three days of 
torrential downpour, nearly 70,000 people journeyed 
through the heavy rain and mud to the place of the 
previous apparitions to witness the predicted miracle. 
Many were scornful, unbelievers whose sole intent 
was to discredit the children’s stories.
Suddenly the “clouds separated…and the sun 
appeared between them in the clear blue, like a disk of 
white fire.” The people could look at the sun without 
blinking and while they gazed upward, the huge ball 
began to “dance”. The huge fireball whirled rapidly 
with dizzy and sickening speed, flinging out all sorts 
of brilliant colors that reflected on the faces of the 
crowds. The fiery ball continued to gyrate in this 
manner three times, then seemed to tremble and 
shudder, and plunge in a mighty zigzag course 
toward the earth. The crowd was terrified, fearing 
this was the end of the world.

However, the sun reversed course and, retracing its 
zigzagging course, returned to its normal place in 
the heavens. All of this transpired in approximately 
ten minutes. After realizing they were not doomed,
 the crowd began ecstatically laughing, crying, 
shouting and weeping. Many discovered their 
previously drenched clothing to be perfectly dry.

GROTTO NEARLY COMPLETE
Our Parish Grotto is coming along beautifully.  
Join Bishop George, Father Greg & Father Bronek 
on the 10th of May during, the celebration at the 
5pm Mass, for the Blessing of the Grotto, as 
we entrust our Parish & School community 
to the intercession of Our Lady of Fatima.  

Congratulations to Stephen & Cheryl Walsh, Married 
44 years on the 16th May. 

NATIONAL FAMILIES WEEK
National Families Week will be held between 
12–18 May this year with the theme being 
“Lending a hand to thrive: supporting each other", 
across Australia we are invited to come together in 
celebration of family life and community. It’s a time 
to honour the unique role families play in nurturing, 
teaching, and caring for one another—especially 
children and the vulnerable.
This year’s theme encourages us to reflect on the 
strength of connection, care, and resilience. As a 
community, we also reaffirm our commitment to 
creating safe, welcoming spaces where every 
person—especially children—is respected, 
protected, and valued.
Coinciding with the UN International Day of Families 
on 15 May, this week reminds us of the importance 
of safeguarding and supporting families in our 
communities.
Further information and resources, including the 
below poster, visit the website National Families 
Week – An initiative of Families Australia

SCHOOL GROUND CARPARK
The primary school carpark is for use during Mass 
attendance only.  To ensure the security of the 
school, please ensure that vehicles are removed 
shortly after Mass.  If you are planning dinner after 
Mass attendance, please relocate vehicle out of the 
school grounds.   

FATIMA NIGHT 10TH MAY MASS INTENTIONS
Mass intention envelopes will be available in the  
Church foyer this weekend.  Candles with cups will 
also be available for purchase for $5.50.  These 
quality candles & cups are lit within the Church 
prior to the procession and ensure a beautiful 
continous light throughout the Rosary & ceremony 
and the cups protect out Church property from any 
wax damage.
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DONATE TO OUR PARISH

DIRECT DEPOSIT
Account Name: Gosford Parish 
Church Account
BSB: 062 784 
Account: 100001599
Please remember to always include a 
reference if a deposit is for a specific 
purpose e.g. [Surname] 1st collection, 
2nd collection, PWBB.  

If a deposit is a donation that doesn't 
require a receipt, the word 'donation' 
would suffice.  Thank you so much 
for your generosity!

JESUS STEPPED FORWARD, TOOK THE BREAD AND GAVE IT TO THEM, AND DID THE SAME WITH THE FISH.
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PRAY FOR THE SERIOUSLY ILL 
MEMBERS OF OUR COMMUNITY:

Christine Hind, Christine Dornauer, Margaret Eadie, 
Colleen Leslie, Paul Summerhayes, Frank Lentini, Peter 
Rudd, Gloria Emara, Tom Milostic, Kevin O’Donnell, Mary-
Anne Bonnici,  Carmen Gaha, John Powell, Chris Golden, 
Clair Hasting, Paul & Patricia Jones. 

RECENTLY DECEASED: 
Lucia Zabatta, Maureen Newson, Andy Mooney, Jenni 
Roberts, Leo Maloney, Gary Lee, Mary Luci, Janet O’Rielly, 
Dave Cassells, Sharon Barnes, Josephine Gauchi

ANNIVERSARIES: 

Cecilia Ho Ali Chee, John Burg, Michael Corbino, Larry 
Pope, Anna Maria Maisano, Joh Van Yzendoorn

REMEMBRANCES:

Mavis Hyland, Jadwiga & Richard Skulski, Judith 
Wennerbom, Manual & Rose Gassar, John Bradsreet

CONDOLENCES:

We offer our sincere condolences to all who have recently 
felt the loss of a loved one, particularly Pam & John 
McCrae and their family on the loss of Pam’s beloved 
Mother, Catherine Troy. 

MASS INTENTIONS

Date Mass Intention

Sat 3/5 9:00am Gosford JPII Intentions

Sat 3/5 4:00pm Spencer

Sat 3/5 5:00pm Gosford Thanksgiving
TOM MILOSTIC

Sat 3/5 5:00pm Ct Mangrove Memorial Mass
MAVIS HYLAND

Sun 4/5 7:30am Gosford Parish Intentions

Sun 4/5 9:30am Gosford The Soul of
LIBIA D’MELLO

Sun 4/5 6:00pm Gosford Recently deceased
LUCIA ZABATTA

Mon 5/5 9:00am Gosford Communion Service

Tue 6/5 9:00am Gosford Communion Service
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RELAX
WE SERVE THE “NERVOUS”

ERINA FAMILY DENTAL
Ph: 4367 5066

72 KARALTA RD ERINA
[Before the turn off to Erina Fair]

Parking available on site.

Freecall 1800 032 225
Head office: 4341 5000
Serving all the Central Coast,
Sydney and Newcastle ares.

BRYAN J REID FUNERAL 
SERVICES

100% Australian Owned & Family Operated

Sponsoring St Patrick’s
Planned Giving Envelope

Programme

Advertise on this
page in a Space

like this.

BRICK & BLOCK
LAYER

MARK BENNETT
30 Years’ Experience
Residential Specialist

Give me a call
on 0410 057 197

to discuss your job!

Advertise on this
page in a Space

like this.

DENTURE CLINIC- Smiles on the Coast
Phone (02) 4323 6834. www.smilesonthecoast.com.au

Shop 16, 153 Mann St, Gosford

Khalil Nassif- Dental Prosthe�st/ Dental Technician

FREE CONSULTATIONS FOR ALL YOUR DENTURE NEEDS

PLEASE LEAVE YOUR DONATIONS IN THE

Tina Kealy, Special Counsel
  t: (02) 4911 5426  |  m: 0491 695 171

e: tkealy@moray.com.au

Discounted

rates for

parishioners!

Helping you with enduring 
power of attorney & guardianship,

wills & deceased estates


